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PEPPER FOUR WANT MORE
Team keen to take charge of PE Polo Cup

Pepper Racing heads to Port Elizabeth’s fifth round of the Engen Polo Cup hell bent on even further improving on the four-car team’s already strong championship position at the Aldo Scribante Racetrack Saturday 14 July. Tasmin Pepper, Shaun La Reservee and Jason Campos sit first, second and fourth in the Masters championship chase as the season enters its second half, while Keegan Campos lies a strong third in the Junior race. Tasmin meanwhile lies a close second, Keegan fourth, Shaun sixth and Jason 11th in the overall championship rankings.

Tasmin Pepper has had a strong season, challenging for the lead at most races so far and she is hell-bent on turning her six-point deficit to championship leader Jeffrey Kruger into an advantage aboard her Electric Life Pepper Racing Polo. “I’m really looking forward to Port Elizabeth!” Tasmin admitted. “The Aldo Scribante Racetrack always makes for good, close racing and now we need some solid points, so we can continue fighting for the overall championship.”

Keegan Campos is the best placed of all 2018 Polo Cup rookies, but he is keen to move up the championship ladder with his Campos Transport Pepper Racing Polo. “I’m so excited leading up to the next round,” Keegan confirmed. “The nature of the PE circuit is very tight, so I’m expecting very close times and even closer racing and after our success as a team at the last round, so I think we will have a strong weekend.”

Shaun La Reservee has been chipping away at the points in spite of a challenging season so far with his Alpine Volkswagen Pepper Racing Polo to see him lying second in the Masters chase and sixth overall. “I can’t wait to get to Port Elizabeth to carry forward the improved form we showed in East London,” Shaun explained. “Also looking forward to the new surface, but let’s hope the wind stays away so it doesn’t make it hell for us — this is PE though, so let’s see what happens!”

Jason Campos was the best placed of the Pepper four last time out in the Turn 1 Pepper Racing Polo with a fine third overall and the East London Masters win making up for a tough start to the season. “The plan is to build on our performance in East London,” Jason pointed out. “I need to prove that was not a once off — we want to repeat my East London race 2 result and hopefully go one better this time!”

“We certainly head to the Bay with a spring in our step,” team principal Iain Pepper concluded. “All four cars are well up in the championships, so the plan is to come back in an even better position overall, but there’s a new surface waiting for us at Aldo Scribante and nobody is sure how that will pan out, so we will have to have our wits about us this weekend. “Bring it on.”  
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